Safety and Infrastructure

January 20" 2021 - 6pm

Attendance:

Mayor, Anthony Taylor, Chair Kelly Brown, Troy Tripp, abs. Debbie Wolf
Guest: Earl Layman

Old Business:

We did not have a quorum to hold the December meeting.

Carter Street Project has been completed. Total cost of the project was @88k including the new catch
basin, curbs, grind and pave. Paving company did a great job.

Village resident at the Council Meeting asked if we could get a speed monitor display, we are continuing
to look for a speed monitor.

Earl Layman was concerned about the heights of the stop signs. The village confirmed that they are in
compliance with the Ohio Law.

Block Watch - there was a meeting in November with the Mayor, Tyson Rice and three residents with a
Deputy. Deputy wanted to have 20 residents to hold a meeting. Tyson will schedule another meeting.

Marietta St project. The application has been filed to repave Marietta from Broad St. to Strayer. The
total estimated cost of the project is $365,200. The village is applying for a grant as well as an interest
free loan and the village provides a %.

The Street Levy provides about $65,000 per year in revenue towards the street projects.

Mayor asked to reserve some funds into an account, so the Village can hire an officer for a few hours on
a special assignment if required.

NEW BUSINESS-

Discussed the need for a Speed Monitor, particularly on Angle, Purvis or Marietta. Kelly is aware of
Sugar Grove having a Speed Monitor. He will check into that. Mayor also will check at his upcoming
mayors meeting.

Block Watch has not held another meeting since November due to lack of interest.

Marietta St Project update, we are waiting to know if the project funding gets approved. We should
know by March. Engineers will process the drawings and it will go out for bid.

Police funds for 2021 $3k is currently in the budget.



